
A service of the Wyoming Lions Club 

 
  
You don’t have to be a Wyoming resident to get the newsletter. Anyone can sign up at 
wyonews@netins.net.  Submit items to this same address. 
 
We need your stories, ideas, birthdays, anniversaries, honors, accomplishments.  We’ll help 
you write or rewrite.  We don’t have a reporting staff to gather the information, so you are our 
reporters.  If news is sent by mail or delivered to the city hall collection point, the name and 
phone number of the contact person must be included. This is required so contact can be 
made to clarify or certify some part of the information that was submitted.  If you have news to 
submit please do so by 10 a.m. on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month.  Thirty 
words or less.   Please feel free to make a copy of this newsletter to share with your friends or 
neighbors who do not have email.  
 
Help is needed by Wyoming Legion Post 259 with Avenue of Flags.   If you would like to 
be a part of the Memorial Day observance, help is needed to move the large flags from the 
Memorial Hall, place them at the cemetery, and then take them down again later in the day.  
Work will start at 5:30 am at the Memorial Hall, then move to the cemetery by 6:00 am for set 
up.  Retiring of the flags will begin at 4:00 p.m. at the cemetery.  There is no formal service this 
year, so this is a good opportunity to be a part of Memorial Day. 
 
On Friday, the 26th, the Wyoming Pioneers 4-H Club and the Midland FFA group will be putting 
out the small grave marker flags for individual veterans. 
 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!!!! 
 May 13 Sam Eichhorn (Australia) 

May 24 Larry Willams - 85th 
   P.O. Box 133 
   Wyoming,  IA  52362 
 May 28 Maggie Eichhorn 

June 2 Laurel Bahnsen 
   Pat Knake 
 June 3 Dale Lineburg 
   Jana Brownell 
 June 4 Melissa Porter  
 June 6 Kim Sorgenfrey 
 June 7 Jan Wenndt 
   Linda Bendixen 
 Jan 11  Jan Bahnsen 
   Addie McCreedy Eichhorn 
 June 13 Eric Eichhorn 
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WYOMING AREA NEWS 



 
  
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!!! 
 June 1 Denny & Phyllis Huston 
 June 4 Miles & Barb Loy 
 June 11 Terry & Deb Williams 
 June 13 Aaron & Sheri Tjaden 
 
GET WELL SOON!!!!!! 
 
 Brenda Bohlken – (at the post office) 
 Janette Mallicoat 
 
Remembering 
 
John Voss passed away January 2, 2021.  Services will be held  June 12th.  Obituary can be 
seen at www.dawsonfuneral.com/obituary/John-Voss 
 
Noon sandwich specials at Holly's Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday.  Rack's is closed 
Mondays and opens Tuesday & Wednesdays at 4 p.m. 
 
Wyoming Lions Club is looking for volunteers to help make carmel corn at the Wyoming Fair 
and this fall at football games. New members are always welcome.   Contact Kevin Ellison, 
Ken Hansen, Jim Eichhorn, Lynn Hayden, Steve Agnitsch, Mark Thomas, or Guy Petersen. 
 
Wyoming Fair Association is looking for volunteers to help at the Fair with gate admissions 
and at the food stand.   A compensated position is available for maintaining restrooms. Contact 
Steve Agnitsch or Jason Zamastil. 
 
HACAP food distribution Tuesday, June 8th, from 1:00 to 2:00 pm at the Onslow City Hall 
parking lot.  Volunteers are always needed and  welcome to help.  Just show up about 12:45 or 
contact Marilyn Gray at 319-480-4037. 
 
Highway 64 project – 5 inches of asphalt has been milled off and reapplied with 4-foot 
extensions.  Work has begun at Monmouth on the 2 inch second or intermittent layer of new 
asphalt.  Approximately 2 miles of the second layer are done.  When that is complete another 
2-inch top coat of new asphalt will be applied to complete the project.   
 
Highway 136 project -  As the detour signs have been posted for about a month and little has 
been done on the City of Oxford Junction project,  the DOT has come to an agreement with the 
contractor that the signs will be covered until work begins and only uncovered while work is in 
process.  It was reported that some work was to resume on the 26th. 
 
 
New Highway Signs – The DOT will be replacing all traffic signs on Highway 64 this summer 
from Anamosa to Sabula. 
 
 
Wyoming City Council meeting – June 8th at 7:00 p.m. (second Tuesday). 



 
Wyoming Historical Museum Commission meeting – June 7th at 6:30 pm. (first Monday) 
 

Jones County Story Walk Celebration Saturday, June 5th at Central Park.  10:30 a.m. to 1 

p.m.  Activity stations will be spaced around Central Park Lake.  See attachments for full 

details. 

 

The City of Wyoming is working with Deb Brown through the Embedded Community 

Experience to help us deal with the issues that can plague small rural communities.  We are 

looking for students, service organizations, business / community leaders and anyone who is 

interested in meeting possibly June 8th to help with goals and information.  If interested please 

contact City Hall.  Thanks! 

 
 
Midland FFA Banquet has been rescheduled to June 6th.  Please make reservations as soon 
as possible. 
 
Camp Wyoming is taking reservations for their summer programs.  See their website at 
https://www.campwyoming.net for full information.    Covid precautions include air purifiers, 
partitions in cabins, small group activities, and masks inside.   Outside activities will be held as 
much as possible. 
 

Jones County Safe & Health Youth Coalition 10th annual Purse & Accessory Sale will be 

held Saturday, June 19th from 9 a.m. – 11 a.m. at the Lawrence Community Center.  May drop 

off new or gently used purses, and accessories at 110 S. Williams St. in Anamosa. 

 

Reservations  

Wyoming Fairgrounds call or text Steve Agnitsch at 319-480-2883. 

Memorial Hall contact Holly’s Town Supermarket at 563-488-2220. 

Calkins Barns contact Wyoming City Hall at 563-488-3970 Monday – Friday from 9 a.m. 

to 11 a.m.   

  

Methodist Church Food Pantry:   Saturdays from 9:30 to l0:00 am. 
 


